
CEDARCREST HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 
C/O Incline Property Management, 848 Tanager St., Suite M 

Incline Village, NV   89451 

March 19, 2025 

Subject:  Appeal by Castagnola WSTR21-0283 Parking/Occupancy 

Dear Washoe County Commissioners. 

Regarding the above referenced appeal, this letter is from the Cedarcrest Homeowners 
Association Board of Directors in which we object to granting the appeal for relief from the 
required STR ordinance parking requirement for one parking space per 4 occupants.  The 
appellant owns unit #36 in the Cedarcrest Homeowners Association development.  Cedarcrest 
consists of 24 non-garage units and 26 garage units (two car garages), for a total of 50 
units.  Cedarcrest, like many multi-family developments in Incline Village, does not have 
adequate parking to afford two assigned parking spaces for every non-garage unit.  There are a 
total of 40 parking spaces in the development of which 24 are designated as “assigned” spaces 
and 16 that are designated as “permit only” or “overflow parkng”.  Owners of non-garage units are 
provided two parking permits.  One permit allows them to park in their assigned number space 
and the other permit allows them to park in a “permit only” or “overflow” space.  The appellant 
may be suggesting that since they have two permits, they then have two parking spaces.  This is 
not true.  For each non-garage unit to have two assigned spaces, there would need to be 48 
parking spaces.  This results in a deficit of 8 spaces and therefore, Cedarcrest Homeowners 
Association can only assign one parking space for each non-garage unit.  The 16 spaces that are 
designated as “permit only” or “overflow parking” are available to use by the non-garage unit 
owner on a “first come, first serve” basis.  Under any circumstance, our Rules and Regulations 
only allow a maximum of two vehicles on the premises for both non-garage and garage units. 

Most of the parking problems at Cedarcrest are created by short term rental users or other 
visitors who do not follow the parking Rules and Regulations.  There are certain times of the year, 
primarily holiday seasons, that the available parking is utilized to the maximum capacity.  

It would be unfair to grant the appellant relief from the STR ordinance parking requirement for one 
space for 4 occupants.  This would give a favorable advantage to a STR owner regarding parking 
at the expense of a non-STR user.  We believe there are 12 approved STR units in Cedarcrest 
and this would conceivably mean that there would be 24 spaces of the 40 spaces used by STR 
owners which would only leave a remaining 4 “permit only spaces to be fought over for the other 
12 non-garage unit owners.  Granting the appeal will only serve to increase the existing parking 
challenges at Cedarcrest Homeowners Association. 

In summary, we respectfully request your denial of this appeal. 

Thank you very much, 

Cedarcrest Board of Directors 
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